TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON October 15, 2015
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Charlie Carter, Katie Crosby, John Coker, Bryan Miller, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis –Town Clerk, Ken Laster, Dianne Owens-Weekly Observer, Hamel Patel, Sally Mouzon
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the October 15, 2015 meeting with a correction on September 10th minutes on Garbage Fees was seconded by Mrs. Crosby not Mr. Carter and it was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously.  
Old Business: 1) Mr. Carter stated that the Tupper 5K Run has been postponed until the spring. 2) Mr. Miller asked if anything has been found on the website from David Green.  Mr. Sutton stated that he mentioned it to him but has not spoken or followed up.  3) Mr. Miller asked if anything was going on with the electronic sign.  Mr. Lee stated that he and Mrs. Lewis have contacted the company about getting it done.  Mrs. Lewis stated that she spoke with Mr. Craig and his place was flooded from the storm and it has put him behind.  4) Mrs. Crosby asked about the mural on the wall at the Fire Department.  Mr. Lee stated that he spoke with Mrs. Thomas the art teacher from HHS and she stated that it was too hot during the summer but we wants to do it in the spring.  
Person Appearing Before Council: None
Sally Mouzon on Reassessments:  Mr. Lee introduced Mrs. Sally Mouzon.  She is the auditor from Williamsburg County.  Mrs. Mouzon stated that the county decided to do a reassessment of property taxes for the new tax season and it has put every municipality behind in calculations on their millage.  The State Budget and Control Board send out a letter to each municipality each year with the percentage that they can increase their millage.  The Town of Hemingway, after the reassessment from the county, can go up to 99.9 mills.  The 2015-2016 Budget was passed at second reading on August 13, 2015, and included a mil increase from 99.6 to 101.2 mils.  Due to the reassessment of property values by Williamsburg County as required by statute, we are limited to a .3 mil increase from last year’s millage which will be 99.9 mils.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to amend the 2015-2016 Budget to call for a .3 mil increase from last year to 99.9 instead of the 1.6 mil increase and it was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously.
Clinic Marketing:  Mr. Miller asked Mr. Lee is there has been any marketing to the clinic building.  Mr. Lee stated that he has contacted Doctor’s Care, McLeod, Carolina and a physician from Johnsonville about the building.  No one is interested at this time in leasing or purchasing the building.  Mr. Lee stated that he has also contacted Mr. Kenneth Sales from the Williamsburg Economic Development Board about advertising.  Mr. Lee stated that he has spoken to several real estate agencies to let them know it is available.  Mr. Miller stated that he feels that we need to have a written or signed agent that does commercial advertising.  This building could be used to draw more people to the area.  Mr. Lee asked if anyone knew of any firms like that to let him know and he will get in contact with them.
Events Committee: Mr. Miller feels that the Town needs a committee consisting of two council member and three resident volunteers.  He feels that we need to establish a committee to hold events in the Town.  This committee could help with the BBQ Shag Festival and establish a Fall Festival of some kind for our Town.  These kinds of events will draw people to our area and promote the Town.  He feels that it will be beneficial.  Mayor Richardson asked if he knew of any other municipality that is involved in events or festivals.  Mr. Miller said Kingstree has their Pig Picking and Mrs. Crosby said she goes to North Carolina to a Pecan Festival.  Mr. Miller stated that he doesn’t want to take a festival over or from another municipality, but feels that it would help the image of the Town.  Mr. Miller is going to get more information on other municipalities and present it at the next council meeting. 
Administrator’s Report: 1) Mr. Lee stated that the Town and residents are trying to get back to a normal routine after the flood. He stated that Mr. Laster had his crew out working to keep the sewer and water going.  Chief Todd had to help with the shelter and the Fire Department was out helping also. Mr. Miller and Mayor Richardson commended the Town on keeping it going during this time.  
There was no other business and meeting was adjourned at 6:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Samantha Lewis, Town Clerk
